CADS-NCD BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
Saturday, November 6th, 2010

CADS-NCD 
Virtual Meeting Video and Audio Conference
Thursday January 27, 2022
7:00 PM

Attendees: Bernie Simpson, Tom Abernethy, Russell Rumley, Colin Moden, James Dicks, Mike Moulton. Miranda Newton, James Delaney
[bookmark: _GoBack]Regrets: Heather Scott, Paul Johannsen, Jeff Boucher, Deb Blimkie, Martin Bourgon,

	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action 

	1. Call to Order 
	James Dicks welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending. He called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm. 
	Attendance was taken.





	2. Approval of the minutes from our Special Meeting and Board Meeting held on November 24, 2021 and Board Meeting held on November 24, 2022, e-meetings,
	Prior to the Board meeting both sets of minutes were shared via email. There were no questions regarding the minutes from the both meetings. 
	Miranda Newton motioned to approve minutes from our November 24, 2021 Special Meeting. Second Russell Rumley. Carried.

Russell Rumley motioned to approve minutes from our November 24, 2021 Board Meeting. Second Bernie Simpson. Carried

	3. Financial Report and Budget Update

	Prior to the meeting Tom circulated the financials documents along with a proposal to allocate Canadian Tire Jumpstart funding and the Ross Holden Foundation Give er a Go funding. Tom walked the Board through the following:
· Financial Statements for FY 2020-21, and
· Financial Statements for FY 2021-22 (July 1st to September 28).
CADS – NCD and our programs fiscal position is positive. Funding is in place to support currently expected  expenditures items be paid as the season evolves.

The Holden Family Foundation donated $1,200 with a request that the money be used to provide “Give ‘er a Go” days of adaptive skiing or snowboarding to youth as a means to introduce them to the adaptive sport. The money will be made available CADS – NCD programs to fund “Give ‘er a Go” ski / snowboard days for youth based on actual cost of lift tickets and equipment rentals if necessary. The student would pay his / her 1 day $10 CADS National membership fee.

In fall 2020 Canadian Tire Jumpstart provided a $10,000 Grant to assist CADS – NCD operate in pandemic circumstances. In 2020-21, CADS – NCD programs did not operate as Government prohibited group activities in Ontario and Quebec. In 2021-22 all CADS – NCD programs are operating. The $10,000 would be allocated / made available to both CADS-NCD and our 6 operational programs. $2,000 will be maintained for CADS-NCD for unforeseen matters in 2020-21 related to revitalize our operations in pandemic circumstances. $2,000 will be maintained in NCD to ensure we start next season 2022-23 in good financial shape. $6,000 will be distributed to 6 programs (excludes TC) near year end based on the program’s 2021-22 total membership numbers in Snowline.

	Colin Moden moved to accept the Financials as presented. Second Bernie Simpson. Carried.

Colin Moden moved to accept that the Holden Family Foundation $1,200 donated be made available CADS – NCD programs to fund “Give ‘er a Go” ski / snowboard days for youth based on actual cost of lift tickets and equipment rentals if necessary. The student would pay his / her 1 day $10 CADS National membership fee. Seconded Bernie Simpson. Carried.

Tom Abernethy moved to allocate/spend the Canadian Tire Jumpstart $10,000 as follows: $2,000 will be maintained for CADS-NCD for unforeseen matters in 2020-21 related to revitalize our operations in pandemic circumstances. $2,000 will be maintained in NCD to ensure we start next season 2022-23 in good financial shape. $6,000 will be distributed to 6 programs (excludes TC) near year end based on the program’s 2021-22 total membership numbers in Snowline. Seconded Bernie Simpson. Carried.

	4. Program Updates Reports.
	Some program representatives submitted 2021-22 early-season reports in advance of our meeting. Others will submit them shortly. Despite challenges such as the pandemic and cold weather, programs are off to a good start for this season.

The Edelweiss Program recommended that CADS - NCD should establish a Snowline Committee to share experiences and questions 
	Colin Moden will follow up with programs to set up informal electronic forum such as snap chat for continued collaboration on Snowline. 

	5. COVID Update Safety Officers Working Group
	Russell provided a summary of the work done by the CADS – NCD COVID-19 Safety Officers Working Group. This includes developing the CADS – NCD Return to Snow Plan approved by the board on November 24, 2021, re-assessing the situation due to the pandemic circumstances in December, met twice in a week in early January 2022 to encourage some programs to delay opening a weeks to re-work their approach to keep everyone safe as possible. The positive result is all programs accept WSC are operating this season. The significance of the off-snow experiences in WSC make it difficult to operate in current pandemic circumstances. The decisions to cancel all the CADS – NCD one day events such as Community Living Day, CHEO Day, SCI Day and the Mount Avilla Bus trip are viewed positively given continuation of the pandemic.  CADS – NCD is observing circumstances of the Working Groups and programs operational plans in action in the manner as intended that are protecting our health and safety.

	

	6. Festival and Snow Mass Updates
	James suggested Board members promote the festival in their programs to get a sense of how many are going. CADS – NCD Budget is limited this year so there is little if any money for these two items. CADS has bursaries available for members attending festival. Members are encouraged to apply for CADS funding.
	

	7. CRA Mileage & Meal Rates for 2022
	Because CADS - NCD a charity our current and previous public accountants recommend we 
adopt Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) mileage and meal rates every year retroactive to Jan 1 - not Government of Canada Treasury Board Secretariat (TBS) rates. If TBS rates are used it is possible that members receiving reimbursements for meals and mileage could be taxed. The 2022 CRA meal rate is $23 per meal. Mileage rates for 2022 are: 61¢ per kilometre for the first 5,000 kilometres driven and 55¢ per kilometre driven after that. These CRA rates will apply for all travel in the 2022 calendar year.
	Tom Abernethy motioned that effective January 1, 2022, CADS - NCD adopt the CRA 2022  allowable meal rate of $23 per meal and mileage rates of:
A) $23 per meal, and
B) $0.61 per kilometer (KM) for the first 5,000 KM, and $0.55 per KM over that.


	8. Registration Update
	James provided a brief update on overall registration in CADS – NCD for this season. CADS total National Registration is about 60% of their pre-pandemic levels. NCD registration is at about 55% of our pre pandemic level of 600 members. All program membership levels are lower this year due to our adapting to pandemic circumstances and public health safety measures put in place by Government, resorts and CADS. As of January 25, 2022, CADS – NCD had total registration of 334 members including 174 certified instructors, 25 volunteers, 119 students, 10 friends and family, along with 2 one day giver er a Go.
	

	9. CADS National Awards & Updates
	On January 21 2022 James circulated a paper summarizing CADS National updates. Lots going on. Two important items were reiterated

We are encouraged nominate CADS – NCD amazing volunteers for the various categories of CADS National Awards to be recognized nationally for their great work.

CADS National and Divisions wants everyone to remain focused on developing and implementing programs to prevent the spread of COVID within their skiing and snowboarding environment. As a community, CADS must remain diligent on safety. We must all protect ourselves and the public around us.
	

	10. Items added to the Agenda
	Succession Planning for New Board Members CADS – NCD and some of our programs seriously need to find our next generation of board members and leaders. CADS – NCD Board wants to work together with the programs to get there. At the same time we do not want to take from programs leadership but rather augment it to make the entire division as a collective stringer. Board members discussed focusing to recruit students and parents.

CADS National Board
James indicated that he is going to run again to keep his current position on CADS National board of Directors. It is currently expected that electronic voting will take place in early February. 
	

	11. Round Table
	Colin indicated that CADS – NCD is currently operating a CADS Level 1 and CADS Level 2 certification course. There are 15 candidates in the level 1 and 4 in the level 2 course. All programs are represented in the cadre of candidates.

Russell indicated that he is a CADS Snowboard Course Conductor so if anyone has questions about adaptive snowboarding they could contact him.

Tom noted that he is in Arizona for the next month. The CADS – NCD Secretary, Heather Scott has the cheque book. Anyone needing payments can approach her.

Tom noted that the Carbon Ambassador CADS – NCD jackets ordered for this 2021-22 season are now in Ottawa. They are delayed from expected November arrival due to international shipping problems. Some are at Accent Logos being embroidered with resort logos. Others are being distributed to people purchasing them. Laurie Chatignay is managing the process and will be in touch regarding orders for next year. February 28, 2022 is the deadline for the orders.

Mike indicated that since the WSC had to be cancelled this year due to the pandemic, sponsors for the clinic including True Patriot Love and the Lapine Group have agreed that CADS – NCD can roll the funding they donated to us over to next fiscal year towards a clinic in 2023. The common feeling amount the WSC Community is that the right call was made to cancel the clinic this year due to the pandemic. 

Mike indicated that True Patriot Love is focusing new funding on service of current and retired female military personnel in the community. 

Russell added that anyone wanting a sense of the positive impact of WSC should google and view the Dale Cross Winter Sports Clinic video that was done by True Patriot Love. It is impactful. 
	

	12. Next meeting and adjournment.
	Board members at this meeting discussed meeting again on Thursday March 17, 2022. An alternate date could be Thursday March 24, 2022.
Jim asked for someone to motion for the meeting to adjourn. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:42 PM.
	Bernie Simpson motioned to adjourn the meeting. Second Miranda Newton. Carried.
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